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Celebrating 

35 years! 

Celebrating 

35 years! 

 

  

  

Editor: Richard Heyman 

Welcome Back, Canadian Coasters! 
 

After travelling across Canada and back, The Canadian Coasters received a great welcome back 

celebration at our meeting with a ROYAL welcome back cake. 
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The Coasters are (left to right): in front Dorothy and Fraser Field, in back Gord and 

Audrey Stebanuk, Frank Nicolette, Roy Shull, Jeanette Wright, Sue Shull, Terry and 

Donna Johnson, Donnie and Vicki Krickemeyer, Joe Wright  
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Earl Smith 

 
 

Our car club presented the Earl Smith Family with 

this lovely display of freshly cut flowers at his 

memorial. Earlôs obituary is on the last page. 

 

Bill Mattson 

 
 

Margaret Mattson, with DJ and her son Brian at the 

memorial for Margaretôs husband, Bill.   Brian took 

them for a drive around the Deroche Hall (after an 
intense rain storm earlier) in Billôs magnificent 1913 

Ford Model T,   Bill loved to hold D J in his lap.  

Billôs obituary is on the last page. 

We say our goodbyes to Earl Smith and Bill Mattson 
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The Agassiz Fall Fair and Parade is one of the last flings of 

the season I have with Henry (and his canoe).  This annual 

event is always held on the second Saturday after Labour Day.  

The Fair 

opens with a 

Saturday 

morning 

parade that 

starts around 

10am and 

takes about 

an hour.  

People come 

from all over 

to watch the parade, packing 

sidewalks and balconies.  Itôs a 

great old fashioned show with a 

large agricultural theme.  

Horses, vintage vehicles, 

businesses, family floats as 

well as immense state-of-the-

art tractors hauling enormous 

field equipment are all part of the show. 

I  started going to the Agassiz Fall Fair  
maybe a dozen years ago, and every time 

itôs a fabulous day out. The road from 

Mission to Agassiz (and on to Hope) is a 

wonderful drive (itôs a great little scenic 

tour all by itself), and gets me to the parade in about 45 

minutes.  All is free for parade participants, including entrance 

to the fair which has been going since 1901.  This year, 2017, 

marks the 113th year of the Agassiz Fall Fair.  

There is a ton of stuff to check out once 

the parade is over and youôre actually on the 

grounds.  There are the 4H barns, logging 

show, tractor pull, midway, entertainment, 

dignitaries, crafts, Lego-by-kids and way more to see.   

The barns are full to the rafters with 4H.  Practically any 

farm animal you wish to see is there.  Chickens, roosters, 

rabbits, ducks and guinea pigs, as 

well as larger animals such as 

heifers, pigs, goats and sheep 

were all showing their stuff. 

 The tractor pull is a classic.  No modern units here.  It 

pits 

various 

classes of 

vintage 

tractors 

against 

each 

other, 

some with 

major 

metal-

cleated driving wheels.  And this year 

they had a miniature tractor pull 

using vintage lawn tractors.  

The compact midway has a fabulous 

collection of rides and events with a 

haunted house, kiddies motocross, 

many ball-throw 

challenges, as well 

as a ñdrop zoneò ride 

that takes you slowly 

straight up 60-70 

feet and then lets 

you free-fall to the 

bottom.  There were 

also many vertigo 

rides that I donôt want to talk about. 

The crafts, gardening and preserves area is huge, 

taking up two large halls.  

The craft tables are full of 

displays from Lego and 

painted macaroni designs, to 

needlepoint and photography.  

Additionally, there were rows 

and rows of baking, fresh 

garden veggies and fruits as 

well as preserves and canning on display. 

And whatôs a fair without great food? The Fair arguably 

makes the best barbecued chicken and corn combo.  And 

service is 

incredibly fast. 

The Agassiz Fall 

Fair  is a great 

place for the entire 

family.  Thereôs enough to keep everyone happy, from 

rides and food to shows and animals.  

The Agassiz Fall Fair and Parade ï Saturday Sept. 16, 2017 

Rack upon rack of BBQ Chicken 

pulling the sled 

a smaller tractor 

a longer chainsaw 
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This tentative list shows only those events that chapter members are directly involved in organizing or supporting. 

Please notify Rick Unger or Richard Heyman of any errors/changes/additions. 

For a more current list, go to http://fraservalley.vccc.com/ and click on Upcoming Events 
 

Fall tour coming up ï details to follow 

AdMeeting was Called to Order at 7:30 pm by Rick Unger.   Rick welcomed everyone to our 

October business meeting.  New members tonight, Donnie and Vicki Krickemeyer, owning a 
1956 Chevy Pick Up and Ray & Michelle Denault.  Guests were Dianne Townsend & Bert 
Meilleur and Joe & Neva Ledlin from the Golden Ears Chapter.   Tonight, we also welcome 
home and back to their first club meeting after a tour across this great country of ours, the 
members who participated in the Canadian Coaster 2017 Tour.  There were 10 couples from our 
chapter on this tour.   
Our guest speaker this evening is no other than our own Fraser Field, who, along with Dorothy, 
were coordinators/wagon masters for the Coasters Tour.  We are all looking forward to hearing 
about the tour.  Cam Hutchins has graciously donated his time slot for this presentation.  
Presentation will be after the business part of the meeting.  Jeanette Wright also got up to tell us 
a few stories about the adventures they had.  She thanked Fraser and Dorothy for all the work 
they put into the tour.  Sue Shull spoke 
about Fraser and Dorothy receiving the 
ñHobbyist of the Year Awardò (right), 
Congratulations!   
Minutes of the September 6th General 
Meeting were circulated in the Crankshaft 
Journal.  Any errors or omissions?  Motion 
accept/s/c:  Mike McVay and Ray Lamb 
accepted.  All in favour ïpassed. 
 
 Treasurerôs Report:   Hazel Coupland.  
Any bills to be paid? 
 
Correspondence: 

- Fraser Field sent information and 

press release on the Driving the 

Passion Automotive Foundations.  A Canadian Educational Foundation being launched 

internationally, whose mission will be to support hands-on restoration training and inspiring 

educational experiences for Canadian youth wishing to pursue careers in the fascinating 

world of historic vehicles.  Copy of complete press release up front.   

- SVABC 3 Q report now available on their website: Richard distributed by email, there will 

be copies at the next meeting. 

Upcoming Events 

Minutes for the Central Fraser Valley Chapter General Meeting ï October 4, 2017 

Fraser and Dorothy Field: "Hobbyist of the Yearò Award 

http://fraservalley.vccc.com/
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- Post Office box correspondence up front for anyone that would like to have a look, flyers, 

brochures é 

- Thank you card from Loriôs Catering for using them for the 150 Tour. 

Membership Report:  Ron and Pat Morris 

- 94 paid members for 2017.   

- Name Tag Draw ï Linda Rostron not present, pot goes up $5.00 to $25.00 at next 

meeting.   

- Will start collecting dues at the next meeting, $55.00. 

Re and Re draw:  Al and Cindy Ganske  
Ticket # 1582949 ï won by Steve Paul - $76.50.  Peter Ouimet won Lava Grip (Donated by Cam 
Hutchins) and a T-Shirt.  Donny Krickemeyer and Cam Hutchins also won T-Shirts.  T-Shirts 
donated by Raybestos. 
 
Country Car Show:  John Jackman ï Absent 
Rick reported for John.  Discussions still underway with Otter Co-op re feasibility of another car 
show due to space restrictions related to liquor store construction.  Executive will need to decide 
by January 2018.  John is looking for someone interested in restoring a steering wheel for a friend 
of his. 
 
Newsletter/Website/Communications Report:  Richard Heyman 
If you have any articles, stories etc é please submit to Richard, it would be greatly appreciated for 
the Crankshaft. 
 
Governorôs Report:  Susan Shull 

- Susan and Bob Ferenczi attended the Governorôs meeting in Merritt on September 30th 

on behalf of our chapter.  Anyone can attend future Governorôs meeting if they wish.   

- Angela is making up a pamphlet with information on car club memberships. 

- Looking into Insurance ï if you want to add your spouse to your collectorôs plate you need 

to re-apply. 

- May Tour ï North Island. 

- Full Governorôs report in Governorôs Minutes. 

Other Old/New Business: 

- 2 used club jackets and 2 used car themed shirts offered to members. 

- November 1st meeting is our chapterôs AGM and election of officers for 2018.  Vice-

president Gordon Taylor will be back by mid Oct and has agreed to assist with the 

elections and nominations: please contact Gordon if you are able to help the club by 

running for an executive position, including president as Rick will be stepping down. 

- Contacted City of Abbotsford about AV equipment (screen, projector etc) in the gallery and 

it is there for our use; next time we have a need we may experiment and utilize; any 

experienced technical volunteers welcome to help. 

Events & Activities Report:  Joe and Jeanette Wright 

- There will be a fall tour coming up ï details to follow. 

- Childrenôs and Adult Christmas parties will be held on Saturday December 9th at the 

Bradner Hall. 

- Happy Birthday to all September and October members!  Jeanette read out all members 
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names with birthdays and their birthdates. 

Sunshine Person Report:  Jean Clingwall 

- Good representation from our chapter at both Earl Smithôs and Bill Mattsonôs Celebration of 

Life (a few extra copies of handouts up front). 

- Steve Paul thanked the chapter for his get-well card; he is glad to be on the mend. 

- Leo Ferraro was involved in a motorcycle accident and was badly hurt.  He is now home 

and walking with a walker. 

- Again, thanks to Pat and Ron Morris for doing such a great job in Jean Clingwallôs 

absence while on the Coasters tour this summer.   

- Leroy is ill tonight but has sent a cake on the chapterôs behalf for the returning Coasters.  

Welcome Home! 

- Chapter was thanked for sponsoring a breakfast for the Coasters Tour in Osoyoos. 

Good of the Organization: 

- Ladies Breakfast will be on Wednesday October 18th at 9:30 am, Rickyôs Restaurant.  

Menôs Coffee at Leroy Clingwallôs home. 

- Pictures of the returning Coasters will be taken with the cake tonight. 

Next Meeting will be Wednesday November 1st, 2017 at 7:30 pm at the Agrec Gallery. 
Adjourn: m/s/c ï adjourned at 8:30 pm, motioned and accepted 1st Mike McVay and 2nd Peter 
Ouimet. 

*1928 Durant* 

Model M2 Rideau 4 door sedan 
 
 55,980 miles. 
Canadian built in Leaside, Ontario. Originally sold 
in Victoria. Vintage plate #200 
Safety glass in all windows. Complete roof 
woodwork and cover replaced. 
Continental 4 cylinder engine was running when 
purchased in 1996.  
Have a complete engine rebuild gasket kit and 
many extra parts. 
Front end totally rebuilt.  
Many parts replaced and upgraded.  
4 wheel brakes. 
This model has bud vases, robe and foot rail and 
blinds in rear compartment. 
Body is in very good condition. Upper half of body 
paint has been stripped to bare metal and 
primered. Original interior. 
 
Asking $7000. obo  

Jack Woolard 604-820-4784  
woolard@telus.net 

 

Want Ads 



7 
 

One pair of steel car ramps in good condition.  

Asking $10.00 (new price)  
Jack Woolard 

604-820-4784 

 
2 ton folding engine hoist in very good condition 

Comes apart easily for transport. 

List price for equal model at KMS tools $410.99. 

Asking $175.00 (new price) 

Jack Woolard 

604-820-4784 

 

Wanted 

1920-27 NH Carb Paul Bourgeois  604.807.3634 

 

Equipment Inventory 
 (new additions marked with *) 

Rick Unger 2 vinyl chapter banners 

1 large white fabric banner with colour VCCC logo 

approx. 75 Chapter " HOST" ribbons (used to identify members at 

events) 

approx. 100 copies of past issues of Vintage Car magazine 

old laptop computer, electronic projector and projector screen 

vinyl briefcase with chapter business records/documentation. 

Linda Lamb 6 strings of green pennant flags  (120 ft length each) 

Plastic tablecloths (red, green, yellow, checked) 38 in all 

Gord Taylor 15- 2'x2' coroplast signs left over from May Tour and Country Car Show for  

reuse at future events "Show Cars"/ "Judged Vehicles"/"Show Full", etc. 

45- 1'x 2' coroplast directional arrow signs with wire stands for future  

events. 

2 small "VINTAG E ONLY PARKING" signs 

2 - 12"x12" coroplast signs with VCCC logo  

8 fold-up canopies; 3 sign stands; 1 case paper cups; 11 traffic cones; 1  

4x4 coroplast sign with VCC emblem; 2 yellow arrow signs; 1 wooden 

stand; 4 Show & Shine registration signs; several blue ropes. 

Frank Nicolette 2 PA Systems, picnic & beverage supplies (dishes, cutlery, cups, etc.) 

Lois Wilson Scrapbooks 

Terry Johnson Art Hoock 

Richard Heyman 

Valve cover race track, Photo albums, Rainy Day Book, Club trophies, 

awards, antique banner, 20 magnetic door signs, past club and national 

newsletters 
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Leroy Clingwall 14 meeting room chairs  

?? Laptop computer, left over May Tour Signs 

Hazel Coupland Club Financial Records 

?? Traffic vests 

Mike McVay Coffee Equipment 
 

 

Tools or Expertise to Share 
 

Bob Ferenczi  
604-615-1908 

Inspection Camera 

Leroy Clingwall  

 604-859-4537 
Engine Hoist, various pullers, (ask Leroy) 

Steve Paul  
604-857-1011 

4 ton engine hoist 

Martyn Hough   
604-756-3727 

Whitworth Tools 

Contact Ron or Pat Morris 

Bumper Badges $15.00 Lapel $4.00 

Jacket Crest $5.00 Bar Badge $3.00 

Hat Crest $4.00 Key Fob $3.00 

Window Decal $1.00 Lapel Pin $2.00 

Bumper Badges $15.00 Four piece Club set $20.00 

Harrison Auto Events List:   www.autoeventlist.com 

Special Vehicle Association of BC:   www.sva.bc.ca 

Vintage Car Club of Canada:    www.vccc.com 

Carnut Events list:   www.carnut.ca/carevents.html 

The National Association of Car Clubs of Canada:   www.naacc.ca 

 

 

 

VCCC Regalia 

Interesting Auto Web Sites 

http://www.autoeventlist.com/
http://www.sva.bc.ca/
http://www.vccc.com/
http://www.carnut.ca/carevents.html
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2017 Executive Committee 
 

President Rick Unger 

Vice President Gordon Taylor 

Secretary Cindy Ouimet 

Treasurer Hazel Coupland 

Governor Susan Shull 

Directors 

Leroy Clingwall 

Terry Johnson   

Ron Morris 

Dave Penner 

Al Ganske 

Ian Newby 

Tom Wiebe 

Barry Bollman 
Sunshine Person Jean Clingwall 

Vintage Car 

Reporter 
Frank Nicolette 

P.O. Box   542 Abbotsford, BC, V2S 6Z8.  The Club meets on the first Wednesday each month at 7:30 PM 

in the Gallery Room, Ag-Rec. Building, 32470 Haida Drive, Abbotsford.  

There are no formal meetings July and August.  Visitors are welcome  
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